Council notes – September 13, 2021
· Canada Community-Building Fund, formally the Gas Tax Fund provided notice of payment and top-up payments totaling $98,332.95.

· Canada Post provided notice of change of address.
· C & D Electric sent a thank you card.
· Government of Saskatchewan provided a summary of allocated and expended Gas Tax Funds for the Town of Radville.
· Ministry of Justice and Attorney General sent notice of approval for application of title on tax enforcement properties.
· Radville Marian Health Centre provided an informational letter with regard to services.
· Royal Canadian Mounted Police sent reports for the months of May, June, July and August.
· R.M. of Laurier #38 sent a letter to Ministries with regard to nursing shortage.
· Saskatchewan Public Safety Agency provided an amendment letter regarding fire dispatch fees.

· The Town of Radville approved the moving the Emergency Measures sea can to the Radville Laurier Cemetery to replace the damaged shed.
            

· The Town of Radville will provide accounting and bookkeeping services for Tourism Radville Inc. beginning October 2021.

· The Radius Credit Union reconciliation’s and Statements of Financial Activities for the period ending August 31, 2021, were accepted as presented.
             

· The accounts for approval, Cheques No. 2272 to 2310, and online payments, totaling $202,447.77 were approved for payment.

· Human resource statistics were presented to Council.
· Shauna was off August 10 and 26.
· Amanda was off August 20 and 24.
· Yellow Grass is willing to provide Motor Vehicle Accident services to Radville.
· Valve in the well line needs repair.  Municipal Utilities was here on August 10 and will be returning in September to repair.
· Water break on Highway #28 south was repaired on August 25.
· Summer staff were done on August 27.
· Radville Laurier Cemetery was broke into mid-August.
· Took Economic Development for Community Leaders on August 17.
· Taking Destination Creation – an eight-week course from September 7 to October 26 every Tuesday from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.
· The Town of Radville has no issues with the installation of an underground conduit and pedestal to service the Health Care Facility.
· The Town of Radville approved the moving permit for a building on Lot 19, Block 11, Plan AX1974.
· Next regular meeting of Town Council – Monday, September 27, 7:00 p.m.

